REGULAR MEETING OF THE LAKE PROVIDENCE PORT COMMISSION

HELD ON JUNE 21, 2023


The Lake Providence Port Commission met in regular session on Wednesday, 21 June 2023 at 8:00 a.m. in the Port Commission office at the Lake Providence Port.


Officers Jim Thom, President, Jerry King, Vice President, and Francis Lensing, Secretary-Treasurer were present. Commissioners Mark Buntyn, Karvan Powell, and Roger Clement were present. Bryant Killen, deputy director, and Dan Foresee (TRS) were also present. 

The minutes from the meeting held on May 17 2023 were accepted on a motion by Mr. Lensing and second by Mr. King.


The financial report for the period ending May 2023 was approved on a motion by Mr. Buntyn and seconded by Mr. Clement. 

The bills for June 2023 were approved as presented on a motion by Mr. King and seconded by Mr. Clement.

Mr. Killen presented project reports on construction in progress and in design. DOTD sent a Notice of Award with Funding 22 Jun 2022 in the amount of $ $2,021,386 for the Port Construction & Development Priority Program (PCDPP) application for the Multimodal Freight Corridor Improvements bringing the total amount to $11,484,000 (the full state share). HDR and Buchart Horn submitted an INFRA application for Railroad Rehabilitation 1 Mar 2019. US DOT awarded 10.5 million in Federal appropriations 20 July 2019. HDR was selected as the engineering firm for the INFRA project. The Arkansas portion of the Rail, segments A & B, are nearing completion. We are awaiting completion of the environmental reports for the Louisiana sections to begin the bidding process. A Feeder Line Application was filed with the Surface Transportation Board 10 Nov 2020 to acquire the 20 miles of track from MP 471 to MP 491. STB directed the parties to mediation which was unsuccessful. A second feeder line application was filed with the STB in January 2023 seeking to acquire the entire line from LPPC down to the KCS in Tallulah. An update was given regarding the Nutrien property donation execution. The Commission approved the project report on a motion by Mr. Powell and seconded by Mr. Lensing. 

The Commission adjourned at 8:47 a.m. on a motion by Mr. Clement and seconded by Mr. Buntyn.
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